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This bulletin is to notify providers of PEN and INK changes needed to School Based Services Bulletin 
04-03, issued May 21, 2004 and effective June 1, 2004.  The changes appear  with the incorrect 
information in strikethough and the correction in bold.  These corrections do not affect the effective 
date of the policy. 
 
Page 1, 2nd paragraph: 
 

A lower precision rate of +/- 2% +/- 5% has been approved for the summer 
quarter allowing a significantly smaller sample size to be used for the statistically 
valid time study results.  The other three quarters will remain at a precision level 
of +/-5% +/- 2%.   

 
 
Manual Maintenance 
 
This bulletin may be discarded once the PEN and INK changes are made to School Based Services 
Bulletin 04-03.  Please provide a copy of this bulletin to all ISD and LEA staff involved in the 
administration of the Administrative Outreach Program. 
 
 
Questions 
 
Any additional questions regarding this bulletin should be directed to Penny Dipple at Michigan 
Department of Community Health at (517) 335-5205 or Scott Barlow at Public Consulting Group at 
(312) 425-0550. 
 
 
Approval 
 
 
 
 
Paul Reinhart, Director 
Medical Services Administration 


